STATE OF INDIANA)

                             SS)

COUNTY OF CLAY)

The January 12, 2022, special meeting of the Clay County Commissioners was called to order by President Marty Heffner at 1:15 p.m.  Those present included Commissioners Paul Sinders, Marty Heffner, and Bryan Allender. Also attending was Eric Somheil, Attorney for the County Executive, and Jennifer M Flater, Auditor of Clay County who made a record of the proceedings to wit:

IN THE MATTER OF ACTION AS TO THE COMMUNITY CORRECTIONS ADVISORY BOARD STAFF DECISION
Marty stated there is no action needed on behalf of the Commissioners as the Community Corrections employee resigned.
IN THE MATTER OF ACTION ON CHARTER COMMUNICATIONS FUNDING

Paul stated that broadband will be very good for Clay County as there are so many citizens that do not have broadband available to them. Charter Communications already has just under $1,000,000.00 dedicated to Clay County to cover 700 homes. This project will be completed by 2024. Charter is also requesting $2.7 million from an OCRA grant to cover an additional 241 homes. The application is due January 20th, 2022 and decisions will be made by the end of March 2022. The county will be using $642,603.00 of the ARPA funds to assist with the grant request. Charter Communications will be using $800,000.00 of their own money as well. 
Motion to approve using $642,603.00 of ARPA funds to assist with Charter Communications application for the OCRA grant was made by Paul Sinders and seconded by Bryan Allender. Motion carried 3-0.

IN THE MATTER OF ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business pertaining to this special meeting, a motion to adjourn was made by Bryan Allender and seconded by Paul Sinders.  Motion carried 3-0.  
Clay County Commissioners 

Attest:

Clay County Auditor
